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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 4th March 2013
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman

Mark Sains
Secretary


Tony Green
Treasurer


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Karen Ashby
Ladies’ Captain

Helen Morris

Simon Cain


Elaine Harries


Pam Abbitt
1 Chairman’s Comments
The road-running season has now started in earnest, with local races now taking place almost every weekend at a variety of distances. I should like to wish all members good luck in all of their running endeavours. Can I please remind you all to enter all of your races and finish times on the results sheets on club nights, and not just the PB’s, as all of these are taken into account in awarding Strider of the Month and the annual awards.

These awards will be presented at this month’s Presentation Evening, which recognises the achievements made by club members over the past year, both in their running and in their overall contributions to the club. I hope you will all be joining me there to acknowledge and celebrate these.

Can I also take this opportunity to remind you to check our club website, which is regularly updated with club events and happenings. Equally, if you have anything that you wish to contribute to the website, especially photographs from recent races, please send these to Dave Debnam.
2 Apologies
Apologies received from Chris McLaren and Bill Barrett
3 Previous Minutes

The minutes of the February meeting were agreed and accepted.
4 Matters Arising
w.r.t moving to Inspire:

· There has been no update to the loss of the Striders’ keys
· We have received 130 cards, 88 have been handed out
(SH) to announce the need for volunteers for transporting food for socials

MS reported that the Diamond League is actually going to be over 3 days: 26-28 July, and has registered interest for emails.

5 Secretary Report

Correspondence received:
· From Dave Thompson regarding a ‘Loyalty Award’ for a member who has been to the club the most over the year

· The committee felt that this would be difficult to ‘award’ and that it may cause people to attend when it was in their best interests not to.

· From UKA East region regarding staff changes and UKA consultations

The coach has been booked for the London Marathon:

· (MS) to send details to DD for website

· Update: not done, but I believe the website has been updated regardless

· Form to be put on the front desk

· (SH) to announce that the pick-up/drop-off is from Darrow Road
· Price to remain at £10 for members, £12 for non-members

6 Treasurer’s Report

TG supplied the following account details to MS after the meeting:-


Cash in hand:
£237.68
Bank 

£8669.26
Deposit account
£103.91
Charity 

£584.58
7 Membership Secretary’s Report

There were no new memberships to report.
8 Running Report by Bill Barrett and Karen Ashby – Feb 2013
2nd February    Ben Bodsworth and Karen Ashby ran the Milton Keynes Park run but neither recorded PB’s.

3rd February   Nick Crane and Lorraine Webb ran the Watford half, both said it was very hilly but Nick still managed a PB in a time of 2.02.32

10th February   John Chapman ran the Folksworth 15

16th February   Lee Murphy ran the Bramley 20 and Jeff Dowsett ran the Hardwick X-Stream where Jeff was second vet 60.

17th February  Lynn Doyle and Peter Breslin took the trip to Spain where they competed in the Barcelona half marathon. Lynn recorded a PB in a time of 1.49.56.

23rd February    Amanda Rankin and Phil Nitchen ran the St Albans Park Run where Phil recorded a PB in a time of 19.58 he also finished 13th in the race and second in his age category.

Derek Christopher ran the Baldock Beast half marathon where he was first vet 60, but says it was his slowest ever half marathon ever but his excuse was it was very cold and hilly! We believe you Derek!

24th February    Chris Carter ran the “Wrap Up and Run” 10k in Milton Keynes where he recorded a PB in a time of 39.27.  Adrian Copp ran the 1500mtrs Eastern Vets Indoor Championships in a time of 4min 36 seconds where he won his age event.
9 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month was awarded to:
· Alison Sugars
10 Ladies’ 5k Race
Booked for 7th July
(EH) to organise entry form (including permissions for charity)

· Send the form to DD

11 A.O.B

11th April, but have a registration night  on the 4th April

(SH) to contact coaches

· Organise a poster and send to DD

· Organise handouts

(TG) to email inspire about letting people in on registration night (4th April)

12 A.O.B

Need to check with Alison that she is OK to continue doing the speed work sessions on Thursdays
Biathlon

· Suggested date: 29th June, 7am

· 400m swim (in 50m lanes), ~3 mile run
· (DD) to add to race events

There has been a mention of Stockwood Joggers

· (MS) to try to find some more information
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